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ics. Since this is a global industry, Canada is already benefiting from
lower costs thanks to high sales volumes in other countries. The third
effect is a greater general awareness of the true cost of energy, the true
value of conservation, and a greater appreciation for the inherent advan-
tage of a renewable resource such as PV. This in turn drives political
agendas and policies, research funding and implementation subsidies -
and further growth.

The potential for growth is particularly high in the grid-connected mar-
ket segment, and it is there that Japan and many European countries
show by far the greatest growth. Grid-connected systems have an inher-
ent advantage because of their simplicity and the fact that they can
deliver the maximum available energy all the time. And while their
presence may encourage awareness of energy use, they do not inhibit or
restrict energy users in the same way autonomous systems might, and
public acceptance is good.

Regardless of whether Canada follows these trends or charts its own
course over the coming years, more PV systems will be installed
because more and more people are becoming aware of the possibilities
and benefits. As engineers, we should be leading this evolution.

Figure 7: Cumulative installed PV power in Canada by sub-
market. (Source: IEA Photovoltaics Power Systems
Programme)
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The William E. Newell Power Electronics Award is presented annually by the Power Electronics Society for out-
standing achievement in power electronics. It is dedicated to the memory of Dr. William E. Newell of the
Westinghouse Research and Development Center in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. Awarded annually since 1977, this
award has come to represent recognition by one’s peers as an outstanding contributor to the field of power electronics.

M. Azizur Rahman (F’88) of Memorial University has been awarded the IEEE William E. Newell Power Electronics
Award for outstanding achievement in Aachen, Germany on June 24, 2004 at the occassion of the Power Electronics
Specialists Conference. 

The recipient receives a plaque and cash  prize of US $5000. Dr. Rahman is the second Canadian recipient of Newell
award; the first Canadian winner was Shashi B. Dewan from University of Toronto in 1979.

Azizur received his B.Sc.Eng, M.A.Sc and PhD degrees from the Bangladesh University of Engineering and Technology (BUET), Dhaka, University
of Toronto and Carleton University in 1962, 1965 and 1968 respectively.  In addition to his teaching for 42 years, Dr. Rahman has over 10 years of
concurrent industrial experiences. He is a professional engineer in Newfoundland and Ontario.

In 1993, Dr. Rahman was the first Canadian to receive the IEEE Power Engineering Society’s Cyril Veinott Electromechanical Conversion
Award. He also received the IEEE Industry Applications Society Outstanding Achievement award in 1992 and is one of the few Canadian scholars
to have received the highest achievement awards from three IEEE Societies.
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